


City of Nashua
CITY COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES
City Council Chambers, City Hall

The Nashua City Council met in special session March 9, 2020 in Council Chambers at City Hall.  The meeting was called to order at 10:03AM with Councilman Scott Cerwinske presiding. Council members present were Alex Anthofer, Scott Cerwinske, Harold Kelleher III, and Charles Shelby. Mayor Betsinger and Mayor Pro Tem Thomas Johnson were absent. City Employee(s) City Clerk John Ott, Street Maintenance Supervisor Dan Zwanzinger, Water/Waste Water Superintendent Nick Henningsen were present as well as two representatives from IIW Engineering 
Councilman Cerwinske called for a motion to approve the agenda. Shelby Motioned. Kelleher Seconded. Motion carried.  
Discussion/Action 
Engineers John Berns and Jon Lutz were present to get the council up to date on where they were at with the Greeley St. project and what the next steps would be. The concept plans and budgetary cost estimates were completed per the original contract and have resulted in partial funding programmed for FY’23.  They stated that additional funding through CDBG is desired. Funding applications demonstrating project readiness rate higher and result in more successful funding through CDBG, therefore completing the preliminary plans and cost estimates would enhance the probability for a successful grant application.  IIW is currently preparing plans for stormwater management improvements for the school as well. They stated that having a joint effort between the school and the city to mitigate the flooding on and around Greeley St. will also help in grant funding opportunities, so they were happy to see both entities supporting the project.  They wanted to remind the council that the CDBG Grant application is due by July 1st and so they were wondering how the city was coming along with its surveys. City Clerk Ott informed the engineers that we have now received back the required number of surveys in order to be eligible to apply for the CDBG grant, so he will submit the surveys to INRCOG who is assisting with the grant writing. 
IIW Engineers will be returning for the regular council meeting on March 16, 2020 to answer questions and seek council approval for continuing with the next steps.  
There was no other business.  Anthofer Motioned to adjourn. Shelby Seconded. Motion Carried. 
Meeting adjourned at 11:11AM 

*pending approval by council
John Ott                                                                
City Clerk





